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( ~ DEPARTMENT OF HEAL TH & HUMAN SERVICF,S PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE 
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH ,,'3-

FQR lfS PQSTAJ SERYJCE DEi JYBBX· 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
67008 Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500. MSC 6910 
Be1hesda, Maryland 20892-6910 
Home Page: http://grants .nih.gov/grants/o law/olaw.htm 

October 1, 2019 

Dr. Lisa Muto 
Executive Dean for Administration 
Harvard Medical School 
25 Shattuck Street, Gordon Hall - _ H_4> __ 
Boston, MA 02115 

Dear Dr. Muto, 

EQR RXPRESS MNL'. 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
6700B Rockledge Drive, Suite 2500 

Bethesda, Maryland 20817 
~ :(301) 496-7163 
fru;,_i.nJ.ik: (30 I) 402-7065 

Re: Animal Welfare Assurance 
A343 l-O I [OLA W Case 8V] 

The Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare (OLAW) acknowledges receipt of your letter dated September 
25, 2019 regarding a reportable noncompliance at your institution. This is a final report that was not 
preceded by a preliminary report to this office. 

According to the information provided, our office understands that in late August 2019, animal care staff 
observed laboratory member s clipping tails on mice over 21 days of age without anesthesia. In addition, 
the laboratory members were using tail clipping a s a blood collection method, but this blood collection 
technique was not in the protocol approved by the Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee 
(IACUC). These animals were part of a PHS funded project. 

Corrective measures included veterinary staff training laboratory members on several blood collection 
technique s, and having the laboratory confirm that members will adhere to the approved protocol and will 
submit an amendment if they wish to use a different method. 

The committee reviewed the corrective measure and considers the issue resolved . 

Based on its assessment of this explanation, OLA W understands that measures have been taken to prevent 
recurrence of this problem. For future reports, if possible, please include the number of animals affected, 
and please ensure that the grant is not charged for costs associated with deviations that were not approved 
by the IACUC. 

OLA W concurs with the actions taken by your institution to comply with the PHS Policy on Humane 
Care and Use of Laboratory Animals. We appreciate having been infonned of this matter and find no 
cause for further action by this office at this time. 

cc: IACUC Contact 

Sincerely, 
)(6) 

Nicolette Petervary, VMD, DACA W 
Veterinary Medical Officer 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
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•
HARVARD 
MEDICAL SCHOOL 

September 2S, 2019 

Brent Morse, DVM 
Director, Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
National Institu tes of Health 
Rockledge 1, Suite 360, MSC 7982 
6705 Rockledge Drive 
Bethesda, MD 20892-7982 

FINAL REPORT 
RE: Non-Compliance Report: Assurance: A3431-01 
Harvard Medical Area Standing Committee on Anima ls (HMA IACUC) 
Species: mouse Grant: SRO1AI039558-23 

Dear Dr. Morse, 

LISA M. MUTO, PH.D. 
EXECUTIVE DEAN FOR ADMiNIS'fRATION 
HARVARD MEDICAL SCHOOL 
25 SHATTUCK STREfiT, SUITE 408 
BOSTON, MA 0211 S 

This letter serves as a final report on a recent noncompliance that has not been prelim inarily reported to 
OLAW by the Harvard Medical Area Standing Committee on Animals (HMA ·1ACUC). 

In late August 2019, anima l care staff observed lab members clipping tails on mice over 21 days of age 
without anesthesia. The lab was using this method as a blood collection technique, but this technique 
was not approved on the protocol. 

In response to this finding, the lab membe rs received training on several blood collection techniques 
from veterinary staff. The lab confirmed that they will now collect blood according to the protoco l and 
will amend the protocol if they want to use a different method. 

The Committee is satisfied with the corrective action mentioned above and considers this incident to 
be resolved. Please let us know if any additional information is required at this time. 

Sincerely, 

'b)(6) 

Lisa M. Muto, PhD 
Executive Dean for Admin istration 
HMA Institutional Animal Care & Use Committee : Institut ional Official 
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Or. Morse, Re: A3431-0l 
September 25, 2019 
Page 2 of 2 

CC: Gerold B. Pier, PhD 
Chairman, Harvard Medical Area Standing Committee on Animals 

Brian F. Corning, DVM, DACLAM 
Director of the Harvard Center for Comparative Medicine, Harvard Medical School: Attending 
Veterinarian 

Arlene Santos-Diaz, MS 
Director, Office of the IACUC, Harvard Medical School 
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Morse, Brent {NIH/OD} [E] 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) 
Wednesday, September 25, 2019 1:52 PM 
HMS-IACUC; OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) 
RE: Final Report 

Thank you for providing thi s report. We will send an official response soon. 

Best regards, Brent Morse 

Brent C. Morse, DVM, DACLAM 
Director 
Division of Compliance Oversight 
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare 
National Inst itutes of Health 

Please note that this message and any of its attachments are intended for the named recipient (s) only and may contain 
confide ntial , prot ected or privileged info rmat ion that shoµld not be distributed to unauthorized individuals. If you have 
received this message in error , please contac t the sender. 

From: HMS-IACUC [mai lto :iacuc@hms.harvard.ed u] 
Sent: Wednesday, Septemb_er 25, 2019 11:20 AM 
To: OLAW Division of Compliance Oversight (NIH/OD) <olawdco@od.nih.gov> 
Subject: Final Report 
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